
MINUTES

Commission on Courts of Limited Jurisdiction (COCOLJ)
Helena, MT
January 18, 2019
Members Present:  Hon. Perry Miller, Hon. Larry Carver, Hon. Holly Frederickson, Hon. Jessie Connolly, Hon. Steve Fagenstrom, MaryAnn Ries, Peggy Tonon, and Hon. Jim Rice.
Members Participating Via Telephone or Video:   Hon. Heidi Ulbricht, Charlie Harball, Peter Ohman, and Tina Reinicke.

Members Absent:  Hon. Bob Wood
Staff Present:  Shauna Ryan 
Guests: None
Judge Miller called the meeting to order at 8:35 a.m.    
PUBLIC COMMENT:    None.
OLD BUSINESS: 
Minutes 
The minutes from the meeting on December 2, 2018, were reviewed.  Judge Fagenstrom moved that the minutes be approved.  MaryAnn Ries seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
Benchbook Update/Forms Approval

Judge Frederickson gave a flash drive with the completed benchbook to Shauna Ryan.  Shauna will send it over to Kevin Cook to put out on the Supreme Court’s website.  The benchbook update is complete!
Change in Rule 14 of the Uniform Rules for the Justice and City Courts

Justice Rice distributed the proposed rule change for the Commission’s consideration.  The purpose of the revision is to bring the rules for justice and city courts into compliance with the state statute.  In 2017, the legislature passed a revision that permitted members with a majority interest in a limited liability company to represent the company as an attorney in justice court. The statute change only applies to cases in justice court.  Justice Rice suggested that the Commission recommend to the Court that the rule be revised.  The matter would then be on the Court’s public meeting agenda.  Peggy Tonon moved that the Commission recommend to the Montana Supreme Court the proposed revision to Rule 14 as represented in the document from Justice Rice.  Judge Frederickson seconded the motion and it carried by majority vote.  Judge Fagenstrom objected to the motion as he does not think the Commission should be changing a rule to facilitate a statute that could be ruled unconstitutional.   
Certification Conference/Test

Shauna Ryan reported that the online certification test was a success.  In general, folks were complimentary and satisfied with Moodle – the testing platform.  She will send out the usual post-conference survey to the judges.     

NEW BUSINESS:
Public Access to Court Records

Judge Carver indicated that the privacy rules were currently under review by the Commission on Technology.  The Commission on Technology decided to contract for a review of the rules and procedures in the courts of limited jurisdiction under the direction of the Commission on Courts of Limited Jurisdiction.  Judge Carver suggested that we contract with Peggy Tonon for such a review. Beth McLaughlin was going to discuss the project with the Ms. Tonon.  Judge Carver pointed out that there is no Commission that periodically reviews the Uniform Rules for the Justice and City Courts.    
Spring Conference Agenda – Update

Shauna Ryan updated the Commission on the status of the conference.  She has contacted most of the presenters who are on board to teach.  Justice Rice suggested that Justice Shea give the Supreme Court Case Law Review.  Shauna will follow up with Justice Shea directly.  The Commission suggested that the block of time originally set aside to address file access by the press and public issue be replaced with mock hearings instead.  The mock hearings will cover initial appearances, arraignments and change of plea hearings.  
Judge Wood’s Upcoming Retirement and Vacancy on the Commission

The Commission thought it was best practice to notify all the judges of the upcoming vacancies.  Judge Wood and Judge Carver are both retiring at the end of the March.  Judge Wood holds the municipal court seat and Judge Carver holds the member-at-large seat on the Commission.  Shauna Ryan will notify the limited court judges of the vacancies, with instruction to submit any letters of interest no later than February 8, 2019.  The Commission will review the letters and make a recommendation to the Supreme Court following the next meeting. 
Request for Temporary Waiver of Training for New Judge

Hon. Ethan Lerman and Hon. Steve Andersen:  Judge Carver moved to approve the waiver committee’s recommendation.  Judge Fagenstrom seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  

Request for Waiver of Training for Fall 2018 Conference

Hon. Steve Bolstad, Hon. Bryan Adams, Hon. Sam Warren, Hon. Gail Beckham, Hon. Virginia Seigel, and Hon. Luke Savage:  Judge Carver moved to approve the waiver committee’s recommendations.  Judge Connolly seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  
Request for Waiver of Training for Spring 2019 Conference

Hon. Melissa Gallagher:  Judge Frederickson moved to approve the waiver committee’s recommendation.  MaryAnn Ries seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. 
New Judge Training

Judge Frederickson thought the new judge training went extremely well.  After the conference she created a group email to include all the new judges in order for them to ask questions and make requests amongst themselves, rather than having to use the list serv.  There have been many positive comments by the new judges about the training.  

Mentor Judge - Judge Ernie Bear Don’t Walk (Big Horn County JP)
Judge Frederickson moved that Judge Kelly Mantooth be appointed to serve as the mentor for Judge Bear Don’t Walk.  Peggy Tonon seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  Judge Mantooth agreed to serve as a mentor. 

Meeting Adjourned:  The meeting adjourned at 11:45 p.m.      
Next Meeting Date:  The next meeting will be February 15, 2019, at 8:30 a.m. in Helena.      
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